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Agenda Item 4, Review Open Action Items, AI 27-3, New ICAO Flight Plan Format
United States Domestic National Airspace System (NAS) Processing of Foreign Aircraft Identifications with a Numeric as the First Character
Presented by the United States (U.S.) Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)
SUMMARY

This paper provides information to the ISPACG on an issue that the FAA has encountered with regard to its domestic automation systems and the system’s inability to process aircraft identifications (AID) that have a numerical character as the first character in the AID. Specifically, the paper provides information on the FAA’s short and long term solutions to this issue.
1.
INTRODUCTION

1.1
The objective of this paper is provide information to the ISPACG on an issue that the FAA has encountered with regard to its domestic automation system’s inability to process aircraft identifications (AID) that have a numerical character as the first character in the AID.  FAA’s Advanced Technologies and Oceanic Procedures (ATOP) oceanic system will accept AIDs that have a numerical character as the first character in the AID.  Specifically, this paper provides information on the FAA’s short and long term solutions to this issue.

Note:  
An example of an aircraft identification which is not accepted “as is” by the FAA domestic automation system is the AID 9HFCA, which is from Malta.
1.2
Attachment A to this paper presents a draft Order (JO xxxx.xx National Airspace System (NAS) Processing of Foreign Aircraft Identifications with a Numeric as the First Character) that the FAA developed as short-term mitigation.  This Order is undergoing the publication process.
2.
DISCUSSION

2.1
The FAA domestic automation system will not process an AID that contains a numeric as the first character.  Each air traffic control facility is dealing with this issue on its own, most by inserting an alpha character such as an “X”, “Z”, or “NN” at the beginning of the AID.  An FAA Order requires Flight Services personnel to insert an “X” as the first character. A short-term mitigation has been developed and a long-term solution has been recommended. 

2.1.1
The short-term mitigation is the development of clear requirements and consistent guidance for FAA air traffic facilities for amending the subject AIDs, as outlined in the attached FAA Order.  This order shall remain in place until a long-term automation solution is implemented which allows the system to accept an AID with a numeric as the first character.

3.
ACTION BY THE MEETING

3.1
The meeting is invited to: 


a)
Note the contents of this paper; and

b)
Note the contents of Attachment A.

Attachment A: Separate document

